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LETTER: ZONING AVOIDS BIG CHANGES TO CITY
Published, Oct 12, 2024 | Gloucester Daily Times

To the editor,
I do believe we in the community of Gloucester have every reason to vigorously thank the City Council, Planning Board, and planning staff for their thoughtful, cautious, restrained, and very modest MBTA/3A zoning plan.
After numerous meetings and work sessions, assessing the terrain that was suitable and possible, they have constructed and unanimously passed a zoning plan that meets the requirements of the law, creates very modest opportunities for those who might pursue them — especially within walking distance of the train stations. The plan does so in a manner that steadfastly avoids herculean changes to our community while preserving our community’s access to very critical state grant money and absolutely necessary support monies for the Housing Authority.
Let’s step back a minute and take a look at the numerous and specific gains that this plan presents.
It’s modest and avoids fostering major changes in any neighborhood.
It was developed after lengthy and multiple public gatherings with lots of public input.
It has created sub-zones very judiciously.
It has designated most of these within walking distance of the train stations.
It has avoided creating sub-zones in the historic district.
It has restricted development, in general, to no more than three units on a lot that must be at least 4,000 square feet.
In two other small sub-zones, it has kept those restrictions to 6 units.
Nonetheless, it has created two sub-zones that would allow deed restricted affordable units; and while surely that is insufficient to even begin to create the affordability we need, it is not nothing.
It has created the opportunity for those with a single-family or two-family home in the designated zones to enlarge that home to two or three units if they chose.
It does not required ANY units to be built.
The permitting process, while by right, has sustained parking, public health and height restrictions.
It has done so in a manner that supports our Housing Authority being able to continue to receive State Capitol Improvement funds so that it can continue renovations and maintenance it is committed to.
It has sustained Gloucester’s ability to pursue other state grants that foster a wide variety of endeavors.
Likely, there are additional gains that I have not thought of! And while 1) it leaves much more to be accomplished to even begin to create the housing that is affordable to the average Gloucester resident so that all generations of Gloucesterites can remain or return here, even as we are a welcoming community as we always have been, it is another step forward. And 2) it surely does not show us a much needed mechanism of if or how we restrain rents and home prices so that this goal is achievable, though increasing the availability of housing units surely, over time, ought to help.
So hearty thanks to City Council, the Planning Board and staff for getting us through a complex and often arduous task. Now let’s get on with state approval so that in the coming years those that wish to take advantage of this new zoning option can do so.
Sunny Robinson, Gloucester
Editor’s note: The writer is a member of Housing4All Gloucester.
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